
	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	22 JUNE 2010

	(2.00 pm – 2.35 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Enterprise)

	
	

	Present
	Professor Clibbens, Dr Cox, Dr Elston, Professor Fox, Ms Manning-Press, Ms Saunders, Ms Stevens, Mrs Stock, Professor Underwood, 

	
	

	Apologies
	Mr Gul Mohammed, Dr P Martin, Dr W Martin, Dr Michalowski, Dr Pevalin, Professor Pudney 

	
	


	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The following items were starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda:
	19/10

	
	· 10: Data Protection and Retention
· 11: Any Other Business
	

	
	
	

	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	20/10

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meetings held on 16 March 2010 and 28 April 2010 were signed as a correct record.
	21/10

	
	

	APPLICATION FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL FROM CHARLOTTE SMITH (PhD STUDENT), ESSEX BUSINESS SCHOOL – EXPLORING THE RELATIONSHIPS AND INTERFACE BETWEEN DRUG TAKING AND WORK (EC/10/8)
	

	
	

	Received
	Response to the comments of the Ethics Committee following the review of Charlotte Smith’s revised application held on 28 April 2010.
	22/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to the researcher and her supervisors using only the initials of their given names rather than full names in recruitment materials.
	23/10

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee discussed the implications in the delay in approving this application and the possible changes needed to avoid this happening again in the future.
	24/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that guidelines and training for departmental Research Directors should be developed to ensure that they are aware of how it is expected that the ethics review process should operate at departmental level.
	25/10


	HUMAN TISSUE ACT AND THE NECESSITY FOR A HTA LICENCE (EC/10/9)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A discussion paper on the Human Tissue Act (2004) and the necessity for an HTA Licence.
	26/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that further information and advice should be sought from the Human Tissue Authority  about the necessity of an HTA licence and the steps that would need to be followed to obtain a licence.  This information would then be used to enable the Committee to make a recommendation to the University.
	2710

	
	
	

	POLICY STATEMENT ON THE USE OF ANIMALS IN RESEARCH (EC/10/10)
	

	
	

	Received
	A discussion paper on the need for a policy statement on the use of animals in research.
	28/10

	
	
	

	Noted
	Any statement should include a clear definition of “animal” and details of the activities which are covered by the policy.
	29/10

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the position with regard to Writtle College should be checked, a policy statement should be drafted and circulated to Committee members for comments.
	30/10

	
	
	

	DATA PROTECTION AND RETENTION (EC/10/11)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An information note about the intentions of the Records Manager and the Research Governance and Planning Manager to draft advice, guidance and policies in relation to research data protection, data storage, data security and data disposal. 
	31/10

	
	
	

	Noted
	Concerns about the interface between data protection and Freedom of Information will be considered.
	32/10

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Chair expressed his thanks to the retiring members of the Ethics Committee, Professor Elaine Fox, Dr Peter Martin, Mr Saad Gul Mohammed and Mr George Papaionnou for their contributions to the Ethics Committee during their term of office.
	33/10

	
	
	

	Noted
	The audit of the review process has still not taken place.  It has proved administratively very burdensome and this has caused considerable delays.  However, it is considered a priority and the forms will be sent to the auditors as soon as possible.  The burden will be reduced by the development of a web-based application form because data will automatically be entered into the audit form from the application form.
	34/10

	
	
	


	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	

	Noted
	Tuesday 7 December 2010 at 2.00 pm in Room 5S.4.11.
	35/10

	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
27 September 2010
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